
June 9, 1982 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday, June 9, 1982 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman 

Home Road.  Jim Neth was not present.    

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, 

carried.  

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 

by Hilbert, carried.    

 Calvin Keefer property - regulations are being undertaken to conform with the letter 

they received from Dean Shultz of Gettysburg Engineering Company.   

 Florence Helman property - trailer not occupied, just using for storage.  They are 

living in the house.   

 An important farmland map received from the United States Department of 

Agriculture.  This map is on display in the meeting room.   

 Letter was read from Pyle and Phillips concerning Long Road.  Has this road been 

vacated or is it still a township road?  Supervisors believe it is still a township road.  No 

record of it being vacated.  Will check on this further.   

 Mr. Richard Kelley asked the supervisors if they would please fix potholes on 

Clapsaddle Road.  Snyder said the road crew will be working on this road in the near 

future.   

 Gary Hartman was present to have the Intermunicipal Agreement signed.  This 

agreement is between Straban, Mt. Pleasant and Mt. Joy townships.  It will allow the 

municipalities to recover money spent on the development of a Lake Heritage sewage 

system.  Mt. Joy Township should be eligible for a reimbursement of $5,282 for Phase II.   

 Meeting adjourned by motion of Hilbert, 2
nd

 by Snyder at 8:40 p.m.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


